
 
ROSELAWN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

APRIL 13, 2006 

 
Roselawn Community Council meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM on April 13, 2006, by 
President Michael Watson. We welcomed 3 new Roselawn residents at the meeting. Minutes 
of the meeting of March 8, 2006 were approved as presented. 
 
CINCINNATI POLICE DEPARTMENT: Sgt. Chris Taylor and Officer Watson presented crime 
stats and answered question. Police records are public; to obtain copies call 252-6408. 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT: Lt. Fraser and Firefighters Burton and Dunham showed new 
equipment all stations are using. Also announced they will be getting new “Jaws of Life” soon. 
Smoke House is available for summer events. For CO detectors, call 352-2302. 
 
MEDICARE D: Deborah Davis of J.R. Wilbur and Assoc., Loveland spoke. She noted that 
those eligible need to sign up by May 15. The next enrollment period is in November. 
 
CINCINNATI RECREATION ASSOCIATION: Carole Douglas announced upcoming 
activities. There are still Summer Day Camp openings. She also announced that Nancy 
Sutphin was named Volunteer of the Year at Bond Hill. Carole will be retiring the end of May. 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE: The president appointed Barbara Kley, Bob Ingberg and Tricia 
Davis to serve on the committee. Melvina Murdock and Jean Timberlake have already been 
nominated to serve as Trustees. 
 
BEAUTIFICATION: Need a chair to maintain sites—Reading and Rosecliff; Summit and 
Reading and Roselawn Park. 
 
Announced the recent passing of Leonard Kirschner, former Community Council president 
and charter member. Ways to honor Mr. Kirschner are being considered. 
 
KEEP CINCINNATI BEAUTIFUL Great American Clean Up is April 22, beginning at 9:30 
AM. Meet at the library. 
 
BUSINESS ASSOCIATION: Nancy Sunnenberg announced preliminary proposals for NBD 
are due April 21. We will be submitting two proposals. 
 
MERIT GRANT PROPOSAL will also be submitted. The grant is to provide a $1000 stipend 
to develop marketing and distribution procedures for a community welcome packet. Those 
present voted as follows to submit this grant: 
 YES  - 18 persons 
 NO   - 0 
 ABSTAIN - 0 
 
CPOP: Charles Huston spoke on the recent gathering at CAC. Three hundred were present. 
He also discussed current goals of the Roselawn CPOP: 

1. Truck and trailer parking on Corvallis 
2.  Excessive parking at corner of Edgemont and Section; needs signage 



3.  Trimming of Harmony School’s hedge behind Roselawn Lutheran Church: security 
issues 

 
Next CPOP meeting – Tuesday, April 18, 6:30 PM at the Valley Police Substation. 
 
NEWSLETTER: Editor Mary Donaldson needs news by the first week in May. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Barbara Kley 


